BASIN ELECTRIC POWER COOPERATIVE

MEMORANDUM
TO : All Basin Employees and Contractors
FROM : Troy Tweeten, LRS Plant Manager T

DATE : April 26, 2019
SUBJECT : Clean Shaven Policy at Laramie River Station

With the addition of the Selective Catalytic Reduction (SCR) on Unit 1 comes an added
hazard to our plant site of Anhydrous Ammonia. As we strive to incorporate safety into
our daily routines we have reviewed our respirator policy, and the Cooperative’s stance
on shaving. Beginning May 20, 2019, LRS will be extending our clean shaven policy to
other personnel on site.

All Basin Electric employees and Class “A” Contractors will be expected to be clean
shaven and fit for duty on a daily basis when conducting work on plant site, and away
from the main administration area. The clean shaven policy will be abided by,
regardless of whether or not they will be wearing a respirator.

Please forward the memo and procedure to all departments within Basin Electric and
Class “A” Contractors so that employees are aware of the requirement. Exceptions will
not be made for any Basin Electric personnel or Class “A™ Contract employees.

Also, please make employees aware that if they are going to be at LRS and unescorted
outside of the administration area they need to comply with our Personal Protective
Equipment (PPE) requirements (i.e. hard hat, safety glasses, safety boots and FR
clothing). If you have any questions prior to their arrival at LRS, please contact the
Safety Department, contact Reena McCoy, ext. 7155; Becky Kumpf, ext. 7158; or Blake
Stoner at (701) 557-5615.

A copy of the Laramie River Station (LRS) Facial Hair Requirement is attached.

Thank you for your assistance.






